-----Original Message-----

From: MCNEILL JOHN R 

To: Rae Mcquade 
CC: MCVICKER DIANE B 

Sent: Thu Jun 01 16:27:57 2006

Subject: R05014 - Salt River Project's Comments on Draft Revisions to NAESB Base Contract for Sale and Purchase of Natural Gas

Dear Ms. McQuade and Ms. Kennedy:

Salt River Project Agricultural and Power District (“SRP”) submits the following comments on the proposed revisions to the NAESB Base Contract:


1.
Section 2.10 – “Contract Price” – SRP concurs with the comments dated May 25, 2006 from Florida Power & Light Company (“FPL”). The Base Contract should not contain language implying that the Buyer could be held responsible for reimbursement of any severance or other taxes that may not have been included in the quoted sale price for the gas. The Contract Price should not be subject to any later “reimbursement” or other change.  SRP concurs with FPL that provisions pertaining to reimbursement of severance taxes should be left to negotiations between the parties and addressed, if appropriate, in either Special Provisions attached to the Contract or in the applicable Transaction Confirmation. SRP urges that the proposed change to the “Contract Price” definition be rejected.



2.      Section 2.17 – “EDI” – SRP opposes the addition of “and shall include, but not be limited to, ANSI ASC X.12, Instant Messaging or XML” at the end of the EDI definition. SRP’s policies preclude the use of Instant Messaging on its trading floor for documentation of transactions. Instant Messaging can be an agreed method for transacting when both parties are agreeable, but it should not be made part of the Base Contract and thereby in effect be forced upon members whose policies preclude its use for forming contracts.



3.      Section 2.23 – “Indebtedness Cross Default” – SRP concurs with the FPL comments. The phrase “or becoming capable at such time of being declared” should be deleted from the proposed changes to the Base Contract for the reasons stated by FPL.  Termination should be allowed upon an actual acceleration of indebtedness, but not on the mere potential that acceleration could occur.



4.      Section 9.4 – The new section 9.4 appears to create the potential for a payment default and early termination if a party fails to implement a notice of change in payment instructions or other payment information within ten Business Days. A technical default may exist even though payment was tendered, if it was not in accordance with revised payment instructions. Ten Business Days can be a short time to process such changes, especially during holiday seasons. This change would be more palatable if the time to implement was extended into the next billing cycle, e.g. 30 calendar days.



5.      Section 10.1 – SRP questions why “performance bond” was removed as a potential means of assuring performance.



6.      Section 15.11 – SRP concurs with FPL’s suggestion that the Base Contract should include a waiver of jury trial. Perhaps it should be in a new section rather than an addition to Section 15.11.
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